NDSWG Report to ROS

September 2013
NDSWG meet on August 26 and September 4 to discuss NPRR 556 - Resource Adequacy During Transmission Equipment Outage
NDSWG members reviewed ERCOT proposed solution to determine the impacts to TSPs operations and network modeling. NDSWG was not supportive of initial ERCOT proposed solution as it required TSP to modify outage information in the ERCOT Outage Scheduler system that conflicted with TSP’s internal outage and switching information systems.  ERCOT explored an alternate solution that appeared to be acceptable by TSPs but determined it would require system changes that could not be readily implemented. ERCOT plans to provide comments for this NPRR and conduct a workshop to discuss a permanent solution.  

NDSWG recommends that this NPRR be tabled at this time until the workshop is conducted and ERCOT comments are available. 
Next NDSWG meeting is scheduled for Oct 15, 2013.
